NGO COMMITTEE ON FINANCING FOR DEVELOPMENT

Annual Report, September 2011 – July 2012
The Committee has met monthly from September through July. The number of financial members of the Committee has increased. The Executive Committee had a full day meeting mid December to look ahead and to plan how to assist the committee to address the year ahead. The Executive has met regularly to plan the committee meeting. 
Our work is shaped by FfD events in the UN calendar. These included: 

· The 5th GA high-level dialogue on financing for development, December 7-8, 2011.

· Special GA event on Financing of Social Development, 3 February 2012, in conjunction with the Commission for Social Development. 

· ECOSOC meeting with World Bank, IMF, WTO and UNCTAD in March 2012

· The work of the Second Committee

· High-level Debate on the State of the World Economy and Finance in 2012, 17-18 May
· UNCSD Rio de Janeiro, June 20-22, 2012, with all its PrepComs and Informals.
· ECOSOC Substantive Session – Annual Ministerial Review and Development Cooperation Forum.  
UN FfD Meetings: 

There was considerable activity around the fifth High-level Dialogue on FfD held on 7 and 8 December 2011 at UN Headquarters. The overall theme was “The Monterrey Consensus and Doha Declaration on Financing for Development: status of implementation and tasks ahead”. 
· Our Committee, in partnership with the Friedrich Ebert Stiftung and UBUNTU, organized a Civil Society Forum on December 6 with 2 stimulating Panels.  It was held in a UN Conference Room. The presence of people from the Occupy Wall Street added an extra note of relevance and passion to the exchanges. Working with the Global Social Economy Group (GSEG) we encouraged people to be present for the meeting.   
During the High-level Dialogues, 14 NGO representatives spoke at the 3 roundtables and the informal interactive dialogue. Several of these interventions can be found either on the FFFDO website http://www.un.org/esa/ffd/index.htm or on our Committee website http://www.ngosonffd.org The FfD Office made it possible for 2 excellent NGO speakers – John Langmore and Roberto Bissio – to be panelists for Round table 1 and the Interactive Dialogue.   
· The Special high-level meeting of ECOSOC with the BWI, the WTO and UNCTAD was held 12-13 March 2012 with the theme: “Coherence, Coordination and Cooperation in the context of Financing for Development” Statements were made by 9 NGO representatives during the two thematic debates. Several of these statements are available on the FFDO or our Committee websites. 
· Our Committee circulated a series of talking points during the High Level Dialogue 17-18 May.
· In preparing for the UNCSD conference in Rio, talking points were prepared and sent to all member states by email through the good offices of NGLS. The same material was printed and hand delivered by some generous Committee members to 63 Missions, particularly ones thought to be influential in the negotiations and outcome of the Rio conference. This was a great example of shared responsibility Our thanks to all who contributed to this effort.  . 
Side Events

Kevin Dance was part of a Panel “Innovating in justice, Innovating in finance: Time for a financial and currency transaction tax” 22 September at the Salvation Army. It was organized by UBUNTU in collaboration with Global Policy Forum, Center of Concern and Stamp out Poverty and The Leading Group on Innovative Financing. . 
Our Committee organized a Side Event: “Global Economic Governance: A Just Economy that Works for All” with Ambassador Eduardo Galvez of Chile and Oscar de Rojas. Kevin Dance moderated and Patricia Miranda from Latindadd was a respondent. 
Our Committee also cosponsored a Side-Event with the Office of the High Commissioner for Human Rights and Development and Social Justice in Global Development: "People-centred development: Creating an enabling environment for productive investment and decent jobs" 
The Committee, cosponsored with the Global Foundation for Democracy and Development and the Mission of the Dominican Republic, a Side Event during the DCF, July 9th on “The Financial Crisis and its Impact on Youth Unemployment"
Following these successful Side Events, the Executive Committee suggests that we might sponsor a side-event every quarter of so. This suggestion would need comment and support from the Committee.  
Action taken on behalf of the Committee: 
· Attended a meeting 14 September on “Curbing Illicit financial Flows: Accelerating LDC Graduation in the Next Decade” organized by the Special Unit for South/South Cooperation; FFDO; UNDP and BDP. 
· We received, at short notice, an invitation to attend a meeting of civil society with the Representative of the Mexican President and of the Mexican Sherpa to the G20 Summit in Los Cabos. They said they wanted to expand dialogue with relevant stakeholders. They entertained questions and spoke of the vision of G20 to include the voices of civil society.   

· I have written several letters to the President of the General Assembly in relation to the High Level Dialogue in December and also concerning the 2 day meeting on the state of the global economy 17-18 May

· Attended special event on Transfer Pricing
· The education sessions have proved helpful as they stretch our understanding of the issues that we grapple with. Over the past year we have had 4 such sessions –Michael Lennard on taxation issues, Michael Clark brought the perspective of UNCTAD to life for us; New School Students presentation of their research finding and Frans Verhagen on Resolving Climate Change through Monetary Transformation. 
· The Committee website has been updated and improved thanks to Mary Ann Strain. Steve O’Neil and Jean Stoner have agreed to keep it up to date.  
· The Committee Brochure has been updated and made more attractive thanks to the Working Group of Germaine Price, Jean Stoner and Brigid Driscoll. 
· Through the Visioning Working Group – Cheryl Morrissey and others helped re-shape our Mission Statement
· Mission Visit Package The Loretto Office through the great work of Intern Emily Thenhaus and Sally Dunne has helped to create a format for recording our Mission visits – a summary of discussions, the talking points, contact persons etc. This has proved very helpful, and becomes a record for the future use of the committee.   

Partnership efforts:
A valued relationship exists between our Committee and the FFDO and also with NGLS. Special thanks must go to Daniel Platz for his unfailing willingness to support all our efforts. He has been a great source of information and support in our work. I also wish to thank Zak Bleicher during his time at NGLS and presently Tomás Gonzalez. The generosity from both these parts of the UN system is much appreciated. They assisted us in co-sponsoring our side event and finding a room for us within the UN. I hope these relationships will become ever more interactive into the future. 

The continuing relationship with the New School Consulting Team from the Graduate Program in International Affairs (GPIA) has proved a valuable resource. Terms of reference were drawn up and agreed by both Committee and Students. The research done by the New School students - Hamrawit Abebe, Ryan Dugan, Michael McShane, Julie Mellin, Linda Patentas, Tara Patel- on the topics of taxation and global economic governance was topical and valuable in our lobbying efforts. It was helpful to have the students present their findings to the Committee in an interactive manner. We thank Barry Herman for facilitating this ongoing relationship.  

I believe that we have taken some tentative steps to engage more effectively with the other NGO Committees that deal with development – the Social Development and the Sustainable Development Committees. I think there is considerable room to expand this cooperation and joint action. This seems to be important as planning to integrate the 3 dimensions (formerly the 3 pillars) of Sustainable Development gains momentum within the UN. 
We had many productive meetings with Missions this year. I believe that there is room for more and earlier planning to develop strategies for arranging mission visits that are related to the topics under discussion within the United Nations in the next session of both the General Assembly and ECOSOC.  

Statements and actions to be aware of:
The letter from the Global Governance Group (3G group), dated 5th June 2012,  is deserving of our consideration as it states: “the United Nations and other stakeholders have to work together to respond to international challenges, including by devising and implementing policies that are truly global in reach.” 

Looking to the future: 

I suggest that the coming 12 -18 months will be critical for the FfD agenda. The Rio outcome document calls for far greater integration of the three dimensions of sustainable development. But the document is strangely quiet on the changes that will be needed, in attitude and practice, within the IFIs (in particular the World Bank Group) and in other groupings such as the G20, if this coherence and integration of Sustainable Development is to happen. We need to ask how does FfD fit into the post-2015 Development agenda? 

I further suggest that we, as NGOs concerned with this agenda, have a modest but important advocacy role to play. It will be important that our voice is heard in the discussions about the way ahead. So there is room for much planning and preparing to find a place in the discussions and debates. 
I suggest that more time will need to be given to arranging Mission visits in view of the shaping of the SDGs and the creation of the new intergovernmental body. A clear set of points that express our core concerns will be needed. It helped this year in all our visits to have 3 points of focus – FTT, global economic governance and a Panel of Experts.  

I suggest we need to continue and strengthen our relationship with significant governments that have a strategic role to play in the evolution of the FfD agenda – whether in the G77, the 3G and even developed countries.  
Finally, a word of thanks: 
As I conclude this report, I want to thank each member of the Committee whether long-standing or relatively newcomers. Your presence and your commitment is vital if we are to fulfill our role as “stakeholders” in progressing the FfD agenda in ways that are faithful to the vision of Monterrey. 

Lastly, I say ‘thank you’ to each member of the Executive Committee.- Germaine Price, Celine Paramunda, Daniel LeBlanc, Sally Dunne and Cheryl Morrissey My time as Representative of Passionists International has ended and my successor Francisco Murray is now in the driver’s seat, so I will be returning to Australia shortly.  I hand over with confidence to Germaine, who becomes the Chair to complete the term of this Executive. Thanks to each of you for your wonderful spirit of collaboration. I offer a word of welcome to Steve O’Neil who has kindly accepted the invitation to again make his contribution to the leadership of our Committee. 
Respectfully submitted,

[image: image1.png]Homilanercy.




Kevin Dance

Chair, NGO Committee on Financing for Development
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